
WELLINGTON GARDEN CLUB 

Minutes of the business portion of the Spring Luncheon 

May 6, 2024 

Wellington Community Center – Ballroom 

 

I. All were welcomed by Carol Ralph 

II. Scholarships - Alison Albury presented $1000 scholarships each to the 

following students:  Delia Hartley, Lizbet Roa, Michelle Redfern, Cory Evans, 

LeMarria Battle 

III. Executive Committee Reports 

A. President’s Report - Carol Ralph reported that our next membership 

meeting will be Monday, September 9, 2024 at 9:30 in the Wellington 

Community Center ballroom. 

B. Treasurer’s Report  - Danese Sloan-Kendall conducted a vote of the 

membership to approve the 2024-2025 Proposed Budget that was emailed to 

the members on April 29, 2024.  It was accepted as submitted. 

IV. Standing Committee Reports 

A. Awards –Twig Morris – Reported on awards received by WGC: 

1. Horticulture Specialty Flower Show for Earth Day…Every Day 

2. Flower Show Schedule for Earth Day…Every Day 

3. Dish garden in a Flower Show by Susan Hillson 

4. Tree Planting Certificate 

5. An NGC Award for the Horticulture Specialty Flower Show. 

B. ULDA Awards -Stormi Bivin – reported that WGC was awarded two out of 

four of the ULDA properties.  One of the awards was for Big & Small Dog 

Ranch Rescue for small business, and one for the PBC Tax Collector’s 

office in Westlake for Public Facility.  Other winners were:  Private 

Resident – Palm Beach Garden Club and Private Facility was the venue 

where the Spring District X meeting was held (Piper’s Landing). 

C. Turtle Watch – Diane Rice reminded all those who wish to go on the 

Turtle Watch in June to be sure to sign up. 

The luncheon and entertainment followed and ended at approximately 2:00pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Carol Ralph 

 

 

 


